TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF APRIL 13, 2005
TOWNSHIP ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT MICHIGAN

Present:  Keelan, Martel, Scally, Colvin and Heizer Absent: None
Alternates:  Ellison present, Mouch absent Others: Derman, Turkelson and Briggs Audience 11

1. Meeting was called to order at 7 PM by Chairman Keelan

2. Keelan explains the procedure for tonight’s meeting.  Roll call attendance is taken. All present. The Township Board has requested an interpretation of the Zoning Ordinance, chapters 7, 8 and 9, by the ZBA in regard to the issue of weekly rentals. First, there will be comments from Township staff, then correspondence, the Public Hearing and finally ZBA deliberations.	Martel makes a motion to postpone this hearing until there is a TLT Board member present who can talk to their request. Motion dies for lack of second.
The ZBA has previously ruled that weekly rentals are a commercial activity in the Village zone and commercial activity is allowed in the Village Zone subject to a Special Use permit (appeal 2003-01). Discussion ensues to clarify that decision, “commercial use” and its application in the Village Zone, exclusively.
Letters are read into the record received from Larry Tomlinson and J. & C. Harkins. Both believe that weekly rentals are not acceptable in the residential zone. Copies of these letters can be found on file with the original minutes of this meeting.
The public comment portion of the meeting is opened. Bob Spencer requested that Keelan introduce Mr. Turkelson and Mr. Dermand.  It is explained that they are the legal council for the township. Diana Hein comments that the current zoning ordinance doesn’t say anything about weekly rentals, that it is sort of left up in the air. She reminds the Board that their job tonight is to decide if they are or are not allowed. If the Board has already made a ruling that weekly rentals are a commercial activity, she does not believe that a commercial activity belongs in an R 1 zone. There are no further comments from the audience.
During board deliberations:
1. Nancy Ellison speaks of her recollection as a committee member in the development of the Zoning Ordinance.  The intention was not that if something is not listed it is not allowed. It (weekly rentals) was not a concern and it was not addressed.  It was not meant to rule it out because it was a long-standing thing and no one ever questioned it until now.  In the commercial zone portion of the ordinance, however, they did list things and it is not included.  It was neither approved nor disapproved.

2. Martel feels that the ZBA is being asked to interpret and write a section of the zoning ordinance that should have been dealt with by the Planning Commission.  It hasn’t been dealt with.  They attempted to deal with it, the Board rejected it and they said they were not going to do it. They did not tackle the concerns of the Board for rejecting it. Now, the ZBA is being asked to write it. He feels this is questionable.
3. Ellison suggests that whatever the guidelines for weekly rentals, it should be included in each section of the ordinance because right now, there is nothing in there.
4. Keelan reads from Michigan State Extension Bulletin and reminds the ZBA that they are an administrative body; they are not a legislative body. The minutes are the record.  It is irrelevant what someone thought.  If something is not in the minutes, it did not exist.
5. Mr. Derman further explains that if the ordinance is silent on a particular use and the use is not similar to other already listed in the ordinance, say-so, meaning ZBA, and lead the applicant to seek an ordinance amendment. This is in reference to Martel’s statement that it was unfair of the Board to submit to the ZBA to make a legislative decision.
With the conclusion of discussion, there is a motion by Keelan and seconded by Heizer that weekly rentals are a commercial activity, period. Roll call vote: Heizer yes, Colvin no, Scally yes, Martel no (because of the finality of the motion) Keelan yes.  Motion passes 3-2.
There is a motion by Keelan and seconded by Colvin that weekly rentals are not allowed in the R-1 zone. Scally believes you cannot allow a commercial activity in the R-1 zone. Motion passes unanimously, 5-0.
There is a motion by Keelan and seconded by Heizer that weekly rentals are not allowed in the R-2 zone. Roll call vote: Heizer yes, Colvin yes, Martel yes, Keelan yes, Scally no.  Motion passes 4-1.
There is a motion by Heizer and seconded by Keelan that weekly rentals are not allowed in R-3 zone.  Roll call vote:  Heizer yes, Colvin yes, Keelan yes, Martel yes, Scally no. Motion passes 4-1. At this time, the Public Hearing was closed.

3. There is a motion by Scally and seconded by Martel to approve the minutes of March 9, 2005 as submitted. Motion passes 5-0.

4. The Weston appeal is mentioned.  It is the consensus of the Board that Mr. Briggs will write a letter to the Westons informing them that their request for a hearing will be placed on the June agenda.  The ZBA will determine at that meeting if they will accept the appeal.  If the appeal is accepted, there will be a Public Hearing scheduled for July.

5. There is a motion by Colvin and seconded by Martel to adjourn. Motion passes 5-
0. Meeting is adjourned at 8:50 PM

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate Recording Secretary
